







                6510 Greenvale Lane









                Houston, Texas









                August 10, 2005
TO:  Adult AAD or Pius XII Emblems Instructors,

         BSA Troop or Crew Leaders And

         Other Adults Leaders Interested in the Catholic Retreat

SUBJECT:  Catholic Retreat 2005 

Dear Catholic Scouters:

The Diocesan Catholic Committee on Scouting (DCCS) Catholic Retreat 2005 will be held this year on Friday, Saturday and Sunday, September 30, and October 1, 2, 2005.  The theme for this year is “We Have Come to Worship.”  As it previous years it will be held at Camp Strake in Conroe, Texas.  We, on the Diocesan Catholic Committee on Scouting, encourage you and your scouts to join us on this weekend retreat geared just for scouts.

For the candidates for the Ad Altare Dei and Pius XII awards, the Retreat is a mandatory function for meeting the requirements for the award.  For these and other scouts, the Retreat will be a means to listen to the word of God directed specifically to them from the Diocesan Scouting Chaplain, Monsignor Bill Young.  Monsignor Bill and our Pius XII adult leaders will also be heading up discussions with the Pius XII candidates. For the AAD program candidates, we have asked a number of Seminarians studying to be Priests along with some AAD adult leaders to help with teaching and discussions. Monsignor Bill will celebrate Mass on Saturday evening for all attendees (and any guests).

For Scouts not in the AAD or Pius XII programs, there again will be Boy Scout Camporee type activities on Saturday morning and afternoon.  These Scouts will mix with the religious award program Scouts at meal times and for Mass on Saturday night as well as for a Campfire on Friday night. 

New:  This year the National Catholic Committee on Scouting (NCCS) is offering a patch highlighting The Sorrowful Mysteries of the Rosary.  Any Scout will be able to qualify for this patch by answering age appropriate questions on the Sorrowful Mysteries at the Retreat.  The patch will cost the Scout $4.00 which is not included in the Retreat registration fee.

Attached please find the following items of information:

1.    A Flyer Announcing the Retreat with Details of the Retreat and Permission Slip 

2.    Retreat Registration Form

3. 2005 DCCS Retreat Schedule and a List of Proposed Camporee Type Scouting Events
4. Ad Altare Program

5. Schedule of the Camporee Type Activities

6. A Scout’s List of What to Bring

7. Map of Camp Strake (Use “Paint” to open)
8. Request to Invite Maverick Scouts to Camp with Your Troop or Patrol

Registration can be done by filling out the form and mailing it and a check to Mary Jones at the address shown on the form or registering on-line at www.dccs-dgh.org.

Please note that BSA Youth Protection Training (YPT) will be available for Adults on Friday night (7-9 PM) who may need to update their YPT training (1/2 – 3/4 hour video tape). 

We appreciate your interest in Catholic Scouting and again urge you and your Scouts (and Crew members) to join us at this year’s Catholic Retreat on September 30 and October 1-2, 2005.








                        Sincerely,








           Bill O’Reilly (281-537-6383)

               Chairman, DCCS Catholic Retreat 2005
